DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

KUNCANOWET TOWN FOREST AND CONSERVATION AREA MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
DATE: October 4, 2023
MEMBERS PRESENT: Ron Jarvis, Margaret Watkins, Darlene Jarvis, Patrick “Woody” Bowne, Fred Mullen, Dave Nault, Jon Reckard, Brett St. Clair, Peggy Senter 
MEMBERS ABSENT: None
MINUTES: April’s minutes were accepted
 OLD BUSINESS:
Trail work day
On May 13th Jon Reckard, Darlene Jarvis, Brett St. Clair, and Margaret Watkins met at the Kimball Pond boat ramp.  Kimball Rexford, who uses the trail system, joined members.  Ron Jarvis ferried everyone and their gear across Gorham Pond.  Several trips were needed due to rough conditions and space limitations.  
Jon and Kimball cleared several large tree falls along the eastern section of Gum Tree Trail while Brett, Margaret and Darlene trimmed the west side of Gum Tree.           
Culvert

Road agent, Jeff Crosby, has not replaced the culvert at the trailhead.  Ron will speak to Jeff again.  
Fogg’s field

Ron is waiting for a callback from Bob Searles.  He will ask Bob when he plans to spread the horse manure that was delivered earlier this summer.  Dave Nault said he believes Bill Nichols is willing to spread the manure.   Ron mentioned that Bob has cut the lower field.  Ron and Dave described the fields as much improved from what they were.

A line item is expected to be in the budget for 2024 to cover the cost of maintaining the field as stipulated in the agreement with the Foggs.  Funds may be used to brush out the stone walls.      

NEW BUSINESS:

Trail system 
Kuncanowet Trail Master, Jon Reckard, reported that the trails are in good shape.  He has walked them with loppers to keep them clipped back (on 8/22 and 9/28).
Jon would like to improve the section of Mill Pond Trail (between the bridge and Lost Lake) which is always wet and tricky to navigate.   Fred Mullen said he believes that water from Lost Lake continually seeps down to that stretch of Mill Pond Trail.  Members familiar with the trail did not disagree.                 

Blazing (trail markers)

Jon would like to install more blazes (painted aluminum strips) along the trails and stated that some of the existing ones should be repainted.  He pointed out that the yellow markers are difficult to see in the fall.  Brett added that the ones on Lost Lake Trail are badly faded.  Ron offered to cut more aluminum strips for markers and paint them yellow.      

Brett can supply the Committee with blue boundary paint.  Peggy Senter may use some to refresh the blue circular blazes on the trees near her house.  Brett can also provide a number of plastic “conservation land” signs which Jon is willing to install.  

Kiosk 
Jon mentioned constructing a kiosk which could be situated just beyond the gate.  As pointed out in a prior meeting, the kiosk on the New Boston Rail trail is a good example of a small kiosk.  Ron offered to work up a plan and cost for a kiosk similar in design.           

Violation

On September 27th Ron trimmed the grassy area around the gate.  He observed a tent beside the Mill Pond Trail and left a note stating that camping is prohibited in the KTFCA.   He then notified the Dunbarton Police Department.  Chief Remillard inspected the site on the morning of the 29th and also left a note.  When the tent was not removed after six days the violation was corrected.
NEXT MEETING: January 2, 2024, 5:30 PM 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: Darlene M. Jarvis

